
Hortonville Area School District 

Technology Committee Minutes: 

February 8, 2016 

 

The meeting was called to order by Craig Dreier at 6:00 pm. Committee members present were Varsha Shah 

(arrived at 6:03 pm) and Bob VanDenElzen. 

Administrators present were:  Dr. Heidi Schmidt, Scott Colantonio, Ben Dumke, and Lindsey Gardner 

Others present were: Several members of the Board from previous committee meetings, Todd Timm, Scott 

Bellile-Press Star 

 

Craig Dreier confirmed that notice of the meeting was posted at the Greenville Elementary, Greenville Middle, 

Hortonville Elementary, Hortonville Middle, Hortonville High schools, North Greenville Elementary, 

Hortonville Public Library, Greenville Town Hall, and the District website (www.hasd.org).  Notice of the 

meeting was sent to the Post Crescent and Press Star. 

 

Motion by Bob VanDenElzen, second by Craig Dreier to review and approve Technology Committee Minutes of 

September 3, 2014; motion carried.  

 

Scott Colantonio gave a digital learning update on the online and blended education courses offered at HASD.  

This past year an HASD Digital Learning Advisory Team was formed.  The team is researching best practices 

with top vendors for online learning options.  The recommendation will be forthcoming after some pilots have 

been implemented.  Updating Board policies and training teachers will be part of the process in the future.  

 

Lindsay Gartner gave an update HASD online collaboration update which included the use of Sharepoint and 

Office 365.  A question was raised about the privacy rules for storing information in the cloud.   

 

 Ben Dumke gave a technology budget update and tentative projection of purchases for the next five years.   

 

Motion to adjourn the meeting by Bob VanDenElzen, second by Varsha Shah; motion carried at 6:35 pm.  

 

Minutes Respectfully Submitted By, 

Craig Dreier  

http://www.hasd.org/

